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1. What would you like to comment on? :-  
Supplementary Guidance :- 1.1 Aberdeen City Centre Development Framework 
Comment :- The Draft Framework is deficient in that it fails to apply 
its key principles of accessibility and connectivity to cycling. It has 
much to say about pedestrians and public transport, but cycling hardly 
merits a mention. One of the key questions the Framework should be 
addressing is 'how do we make the city centre attractive and welcoming 
to cyclists'? This is required to comply with the transport hierarchy 
set out in Scottish Planning Policy. A cycle friendly city centre is 
vital if Aberdeen is to have any chance of achieving the Scottish 
Government target that 10% of all trips should be by cycle by 2020. And 
the 'Designing Places' guidance that is a key reference document for 
this draft Framework says that opportunities to encourage cycling should 
be taken. The draft Framework fails to recognise the importance given to 
cycling in this national policy and guidance. Successful, attractive and 
modern city centres are those that are welcoming to both pedestrians and 
to cyclists. How to integrate the encouragement of cycling into the 
development framework is completely overlooked. A vital measure in 
creating a pedestrian and cycle friendly city centre is to reduce 
traffic volumes coming into and through the city centre. Apart from the 
proposal to pedestrianise part of Union Street, the draft Framework 
seems to allow for continued high volumes of through traffic and the 
possibility of even higher levels of city centre car parking (which will 
attract more traffic, add to noise, pollution and congestion). This will 
undermine many of the aims of the framework.  
What changes do you wish to see made to the plan? :- The Framework's 
principles and objectives of 'easy to move around' and 'improved 
accessibility' and 'connectivity' should be applied to cycling. 
Establishing new pedestrian links should be new pedestrian AND cycle 
links - if the new route has to cater for disabled users then it can 
also cope with cyclists. The use of the tunnels to create new links 
should accommodate cyclists. And cycle links are required to enable safe 
cycle access to the rail station from the city centre -current cycle 
options are perceived as poor and dangerous. Rail/cycle integration is 
required as part of national and regional transport strategies. The 
suggestion of a pedestrian route from the riverside to Union Square 
should integrate cycling, given the poor state of Market St for cycling. 
Likewise the proposed pedestrian bridge to the south side of the Dee 
should be shared use with cyclists. ACF welcomes the aim of creating 
high quality public space but this should be designed around the needs 
of cyclists as well as pedestrians.  
 
Supplementary Guidance :- 2.2 Transport and Accessibility 



Comment :- The guidance on cycle parking standards is a straight copy of 
the existing guidance. This current guidance has not prevented planning 
failure in respect of cycle parking at some recent developments. The 
guidance thus requires greater clarity and, in places, strengthening. 
What changes do you wish to see made to the plan? :- CYCLE PARKING 
STANDARDS pg 23 The guidance should clearly state in the opening section 
that all types of use should provide both short stay cycle parking for 
visitors/customers and long stay cycle parking for staff. The cycle 
parking standards give the total amount of cycle parking required and 
this should be split between short and long stay as appropriate. In all 
cases, a minimum of two short stay stands shall be provided. ACF 
believes the maximum 50m distance away from the main entrance for short 
stay parking is too far - 25m should be the maximum distance. It should 
be clear that residential flat developments should provide short stay 
cycle parking for visitors. ACF does not agree with the 50m criteria, 
where developments with public cyle parking within 50m can offset this 
against their short stay requirements. First, 50m is an unreasonable 
distance, and is too far away from an entrance. We believe 25m is more 
reasonable. The 25m should not involve the crossing of a heavily 
trafficked road. Second, this offset has been used to allow a large 
office and hotel development in the city centre to escape the 
requirement to provide short stay parking near the entrance. This is not 
an acceptable outcome of this offset. The offset should only apply to 
city centre developments below a certain (small) size threshold. Recent 
developments at the Aberdeen Sports village and at Dobbies World have 
provided short stay parking without any cover from the elements. This is 
a planning failure for new build developments so ACF wishes to see the 
guidance on weather protection strengthened. The current guidance says 
weather protection is 'desirable' - this should be upgraded to 
'essential' for new build developments. STANDARDS FOR ACCESSIBILITY 
AND 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT SERVICES pg 4 There should be a standard for cycle 
access. ACF suggests 'Developments should be accessible from the road 
network by safe cycle links and should, where necessary, provide 
required cycle infrastructure in the vicinity of the development'. 
PARKING pg13 The order of the parking standards should reflect the 
transport hierarchy in Scottish Planning Policy. Thus the cycle parking 
standards should come first, and car parking standards last. This is to 
help counter the view that if cycle parking is last, it must be least 
important.  
  
Sites :-  
Policies :- I1 Infrastructure Delivery and Developer Contributions 
Other Proposals :-  
Comment :- The Aberdeen Cycle Forum supports the masterplanning approach 
outlined in the LDP, and the priority given to pedestrians and cyclists 



in the development areas. However, there is nothing in the LDP about 
developing the wider cycle network that these sites can connect to. 
Without these wider connections, the development areas will be islands 
of cycle infrstructure, not connected to the destinations that people 
would wish to cycle to. 
What changes do you wish to see made to the plan? :- THE LDP should 
clearly state the intention to develop a city wide quality cycle 
network, especially along the main transport corridors into the city. 
The development sites should use developer contributions to ensure that 
(a) the sites are connected to the wider cycle network with quality 
cycle links (b) the sites provide quality cycle connections to local 
schools and other local destinations that are off site (c) the wider 
cycle network is developed where it is in the vicinity of the 
development site.  
 
Sites :-  
Policies :-  
Other Proposals :- Berryden Corridor Road Improvements 
Comment :- 'Improvements' is a euphemism for creating a new urban dual 
carriageway. This will blight the area and encourage more traffic into 
and through the city centre, when the priority should be to reduce 
traffic volumes in the city centre. This is an outdated scheme at a time 
when other cities are trying to improve the quality of their city 
centres by reducing traffic volumes. This project will subvert the 
intentions of the City Centre Development Framework which aims to 
emphasise the 'place' functions of the city centre over the 'movement' 
function, thereby increasing the attractiveness of the city centre and 
its viability. 
What changes do you wish to see made to the plan? :- The proposal to 
dual the Berryden corridor should be accepted as an out of date solution 
that will transfer and increase congestion in other parts of the city 
centre. The berryden corridor should instead be improved for public 
transport, walking and cycling, and not for car users, in line with the 
transport hierarchy in SCottish Planning Policy.  
Do you wish to make another comment? :- 
 


